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TWENTIETH 

SUNDAY IN 

ORDINARY TIME 

Parish Picnic 

Next weekend 

Aug. 26 

 

“I AM THE LIVING BREAD THAT CAME DOWN FROM HEAVEN.” 

We are a Catholic faith community called by God to give living witness to the gospel   

through encouraging an open, loving and caring environment. We strive to accomplish this  

by sharing in prayerful, and joyous worship, respecting individuals and serving their needs. 
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Liturgy Schedule 
          Saturday 4:30pm 

          Sunday 8:30am;10:30am;12:30pm;5:30pm 

          Daily 9:00am  Monday-Friday 

Individual Reconciliation 
Saturdays at 3:30pm or by appointment 

Baptism—Marriage 
Call the Parish Office—455-5910 

 In the Spirit  @ St. John Neumann Parish 

St. John Neumann Parish                                                    
44800 Warren Road                                                                      

Canton MI 48187 

734-455-5910 ~ FAX 734-455-6779 

Religious Formation Office 734-455-5986 

Rev. Ronald S. Richards,  Pastor                                                                   
Deacon Patrick Conlen                                                       

Rick Cucchi, Director of Music Ministries                              

Donna Franke,  Director of Religious Formation               

Gene Kijek,  Pastoral Associate                                                        

Sabrina Queen, DRE/Youth Ministry                                           

Mary Wilkerson, Coordinator of Youth Ministry 

Pastoral Council 

John Bres 254-0820 

Joe Camill 455-1079 

Norma Funke, Senior Representative 416-0458 

Randy Hollenstine, Finance Commission 453-4571 

Ed Hurst Jr., Secretary, Worship Commission 331-9281 

Don Iwanski 354-8795 

Michele Kennedy                                                  248-982-4333 

Brian Klump 453-8132 

George Kruczek 765-0877  

Jason Brown, Teen Representative 858-7373 

Lawren Dame, Teen Representative 416-1070 

Rosemary Sieracki, Formation Commission  981-4787 

Jody Trame 459-1427 

Nancy McGee, Vicariate Representative 461-1536 

Jeff Wagoner 254-9327 

 

Parish Ministers 

Tom Baptist, Vice President Ushers 453-1533 

Jane Dickman, Sacristans 454-4911 

Don Dickman, President Ushers 454-4911 

Elizabeth Biddle, Mass Helpers 667-2882 

Bill Franke, Media Ministry 459-5279 

Linda Kalisz, Children’s Liturgy of the Word  454-1956 

Debbie & Mike Kelch, Eucharistic Ministers 595-0979 

Nancy McGee, Lectors                                          586-722-4204 

 

Parish Organizations 

Patti Bihn, Blood Drive Coordinator 459-9704 
Cyndi Kuczynski, Health Ministry  459-7651 

Walt Marek, Athletic Director 455-5910 

Denise Mattern, Elizabeth Ministry 455-5910 

Randy Martin, Peace and Justice                rem7662@aol.com 
Cindy Pronze, Grief Support 416-9914 

Lorraine Zaksek, St. Vincent de Paul 455-6232 

 

All Saints Catholic School 

Ms. Kristen Stausbaugh, Principal  459-2490 

LITURGY SCHEDULE 
Monday—Friday 9:00am 

Saturdays    4:30pm 
Sundays 

8:30, 10:30, 12:30 & 5:30pm 
Reconciliations are on Saturdays at 3:30pm                               

or by appointment 

MMOTHEROTHER   TTHERESAHERESA  PPARISHARISH  LLIBRARYIBRARY  is open 
daily.   

A great variety of  Titles are available  for Adults 
and Children.   

The Library Catalog is on the parish website under 
“Links.” 

 EUCHARISTIC  ADORATION 

 Every Friday                                    
in the Chapel                         

from                                  
9:30am until 6:30pm 

Do you have a Gluten allergy? We now have     
Gluten-Free Hosts. Contact the Parish Office for 

more Info. 

On-line giving is now available.   
Visit our website for                           

more information 

 SUNDAY OFFERINGS 

Week of August 11 & 12, 2012 
 
Sunday Envelopes           $  14.783.39 
Loose Offerings           $    2,259.00 
Sunday Direct Deposit           $    1,752.50 
Facility Maintenance           $         65.00 
Debt Reduction            $       679.00    
Misc Income            $       670.00 
Total Income            $  20,208.89 
Budgeted Expenses           $  27,079.65 
 

YTD Actual Income (7/1/12- 8/19/12)              $   
164,279.87 

YTD Budgeted Expenses (7/1/12-8/19/12)       $   
216,637.20 
  
No. Sunday Envelopes Issued        2,772 
No. Sunday Envelopes Used          583 
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Regional Catholic Bible Study: Fellowship with women from a wide number of parishes as we participate in Catholic 

Scripture Study International.  This year’s study include the books of Joshua, Judges and Ruth.  Commentary notes for 

our studies are written by either Stephen K. Ray or Dr. Scott Hahn, with DVD lectures given by such notables as Fr.          

Patrick Winslow and Fr. Mitch Pacwa.  We meet from mid Sept. to mid May, 10:00 AM to 12:00 PM on Thursday mornings 

at St. John Neumann parish, 44800 Warren Rd. Canton.   

The cost for the year is $65.00, increasing to $70.00 if registering after 

Sept. 1st.   A full children’s program is available for 3 – 6 year olds and 

there is babysitting for those 2 and under.  Registration for children is    

limited.  For more information call Sue Middlemat 248-344-0246 or email 

wcbs.css@hotmail.com . 
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Contact Rick at                                         
rcucchi@stjohnneumann.us 

Cucchi’s 

Corner 

 

              CONGRATULATIONS TO  

           MR. and MRS. PHILLIP GRENFELL 

           UNITED IN MARRIAGE ON  

             SATURDAY, JULY 21, 2012 

Bartholomew, apostle  
 

This week, on Friday, August 24 as Catholics we celebrate 
the feast of Bartholomew- one of the 12 apostles. Apart 
from being listed among the Twelve, Bartholomew       
appears as one of the witnesses of the Ascension (Acts 
1:4, 12, 13).  We have 1 church in the Archdiocese of        
Detroit dedicated to this Saint- it was founded in 1925 in 
the 8-mile/I-75 area of Detroit on East Outer Drive. 
 
Bartholomew was from  Cana, in Galilee, who some      
scholars believe to be also called Nathaniel (John 1:45).    
He preached the gospel in India & Armenia and              
converted great numbers to Christ. In the end he was 
cruelly tormented, flayed (Skinned) alive, and then        
beheaded by Astyages. Because of responses to            
intercessory prayers made to him, he became well 
known as a healer during the Middle Ages- many         
hospitals have been named after him (e.g.- St.                  
Bartholomew's Hospital in London). 

In Rome, there is an island in the Tiber River, 
called Tiber Island, which was the site of an       
ancient temple to Aesculapius, the Greek god of 
medicine and healing (the staff of Aesculapius 
is used as the symbol of medicine in the today). 
A basilica for St. Bartholomew was built on the 
site of that temple in the year 998 by Emperor 
Otto III and is known as San Bartolomeo 
all'Isola (St. Bartholomew-on-the-Island). It is 
believed that there was a spring of sacred waters 
at the ancient temple. 
Are we today here in Canton Michigan apostles 
for Christ? The definition of an apostle is: One 
sent as an envoy or messenger.  Bartholomew’s 
friend Philip brought him to Jesus.  I know a 
priest who in his funeral homilies puts it this 
way:  I think when we get to heaven God will 

ask us 2 questions:  Do you love me & who did 

you bring with you? 

 

Rick Cucchi 

Director of Music Ministries 
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FA I T H  W O R K S           

Is everyone ready for school? There are ads 

everywhere reminding us that classes will be-

gin soon  and that  students need new clothes 

and supplies for a successful year.  

 Are you  setting your schedule for the Fall? Plans for 

healthier living? One more diy project before the cold 

weather?  An enrichment class? If you have children, setting 

up  car pools?  Choosing extracurricular activities?  The plan-

ning cycle definitely has begun. 

 What about your faith formation?  Not just for your 

children but for YOU! Faith UNwrapped is faith formation for 

all ages. Yes, for families but for individuals  too. 2012/13 is an 

extraordinary  time for Catholics.  

 Pope Benedict has set this year as the “YEAR OF 

FAITH.” He invites Catholics to a renewal and maturing of their 

faith in Jesus.  He designated October 11 as the  beginning of 

the Year of Faith. This date is also the 50th anniversary of the 

opening of the Second Vatican Council. 

 The Design team for Faith UNwrapped has been plan-

ning throughout the summer to help you reflect on the 

Themes of the Council as a means to help you reflect on the 

maturity of your faith.  As a reminder look for the  “Did You 

Know about Vatican II”  insight each week. I hope you  you 

add Faith UNwrapped to your calendar this year. 

 CONTACT GENE    gkijek@stjohnneumann.us HOW DID YOU SHARE YOUR FAITH THIS WEEK? 

 

Do you know someone  

who has never been baptized?  

who has talked about becoming a Catholic? 

who hasn’t completed the Sacraments of Initia-

tion? 

who wants to be updated in the Catholic Faith? 
 

Then invite that person to learn more! 

We are forming a group  

for the ADULT FAITH INQUIRY, 
to begin on Wednesday, September 12. 

 

Lay folks make up 99% of the church.  

Our witness to the role of Jesus in our life  

affects others greater than any papal declaration  

or slick marketing campaign. 
 

Invite someone to come to know Jesus  

in the community of faith.  



 

Register now for                      
Religious Formation. 

***************** 

Take part in the                

Faith UNwrapped           
Summer Project.                  

Have FUN! 
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CCCCONTACTONTACTONTACTONTACT    DDDDONNAONNAONNAONNA    

dfranke@stjohnneumann.us 

Religious Formation Registration Information                                            
is now available in the Gathering Area 

Please note the schedule changes for  2012-2013.                             
Register early! 

Many volunteers are needed                                                                            
for our Faith Formation Program: 

Catechists, Assistant Catechists,  

are needed for all age groups  

Hall Moniters and Office Help are also needed 

 In today’s Gospel reading we hear Jesus talk more about being the 
Bread of Life for us .  This week I heard a wonderful meditation on our receiv-
ing of Jesus during the Mass.  The meditation was given by Sister Margaret 
Scott.  Sr. Margaret reminded us that during the Mass we ask the Holy Spirit to 
transform the bread and wine into the Body and Blood of Jesus but we also ask 
the Spirit to transform us, the people of God, into the Body of Christ.  And of 
course we know that Jesus has told us that whatever we do to others , espe-
cially the least among us, we do him.  So Sr. Margaret pointed out that when 
we say “Amen” and receive the Eucharist into our hand we are indeed saying 
“Amen” to the body of Christ present in the host but also in each other.  It is as 
though we embrace the entire human race but especially the poor.  Our 
“Amen” lays an incredible responsibility on us.  

 

 

 

Our Lady of the Assump-
tionPensacola, FL 

Wachock Abbey,                                        
Starachowice, Poland 

St. Francis Xavier                 
Petoskey MI 
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MIDDLESCHOOL NEWS 

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITY 

Need R.N. to lead Wednesday morning 
blood pressure clinic at SJN.  Big             

reward, little commitment.  Call the      
Parish Office for more information 

Greetings and Salutations, 
These past few weeks we have heard from the book 
of John.   This week, we hear Jesus tell the crowds, 
“Amen, amen I say to you, unless you eat the flesh 
of the Son of Man and drink his blood, you do not 
have life within you.  Whoever eats my flesh and 
drinks my blood has eternal life, and I will raise him 
up on the last day.”  I wonder if I was in the crowd 
at that time would I truly understand what Jesus 
was saying.  Today, sometimes it is hard for people 
to truly “get” it. 
We travel all over to different cities, and towns to 
get a glimpse of celebrities and artists in concerts, 
plays, movies, etc.  What would happen if Jesus 
came into the world right now?  Would people go to 
great lengths to see him?  What lengths would you 
go just to set eyes on him for a second? Perhaps 
someone famous has visited your city or town, and 
you have a sense of what happens.  We can only 
imagine that it would be just like that times a thou-
sand if Jesus were to come.   We must remember 
Jesus is present, in person in every tabernacle of 
every Catholic Church in the world, and many peo-
ple never find the time to go and see him.  At Mass, 
Jesus comes down from heaven and becomes pre-
sent to us in the form of bread and wine so that we 
can take him, touch him, and be nourished by him, 
and sometimes people often find reasons not to 
show up.  This week, let us reflect in prayer on what 
the Eucharist means to us.  If there is someone in 
your life who has been skipping Mass, remind him 
or her of the meaning of the Eucharist and invite 
him or her to join you next time you go to Mass.  
Have a great week everyone and remember non 
exposure to the SON will cause burning. 
Peace & Prayers, 
 
Sabrina Queen        

 
WINE TASTING 

 

September 
28th 

7:30pm 



 In the Spirit  @ St. John Neumann Parish Page 8 

“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.    

By reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environmentBy reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environmentBy reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environmentBy reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environment    

In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “    

HHHHHHHHIGHIGHIGHIGHIGHIGHIGHIGH        SSSSSSSSCHOOLCHOOLCHOOLCHOOLCHOOLCHOOLCHOOLCHOOL                WITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITH            MMMMMMMMMMMMARYARYARYARYARYARYARYARYARYARYARYARY            WILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSON            

My article is still being hijacked by the ol’ husband…I guess I will have to forgive him    
seeing as though Financial Peace University made a significant difference in our life 
when we got married and I handed him over 80 thousand dollars in student debt.          
Seriously, check out the class!  If you are single, married, just starting off life, been 
living your ‘grown up’ life for years!  This class will significantly affect you for the      
better! 

For those of you who will be around this weekend, there will be a FREE preview of         
Financial Peace University that will be happening after all of the masses.  Before the 
free preview, at the end of each mass, I’ll also share some of my personal                
testimony.  This program has been such a blessing to my family that I feel that I must 
share our story to whoever we can to show prove that this stuff actually 
works.  There's no gimmicks or tricks going on here.  This free preview will give those 
interested a look into the class and the style of the lessons that we'll be looking at 
every week.  Hopefully you'll get a taste of how dynamic Dave Ramsey is as a 
teacher and presenter.  I'll also be present to answer any questions you may have 
about the class.  This is such a wonderful opportunity that is being brought to St. 
John Neumann and we want to have as many people sign up as    possible so that 
we can start changing lives and family trees.  If have some free time after whatever 
mass you attend, please check out this preview of Financial Peace  University.  I can 
guarantee you that you will not be disappointed!- Aaron Wilkerson 

Teens!  Next weekend is the Church picnic after the 12:30 Mass!  Please plan on           
attending, enjoying and of course, helping out…it would be super if you could show 
up early for set up and help wherever you are needed!  Rock.Stars. Thank you. 

And, maternity leave is official over which means…I’m baaaaaack!  Spending time 

with the newest little one and managing the active one year old has been awesome, 

but I sure am looking forward to starting the new school year.  More details on that in 

the weeks to come! 

 

Neumann’s Needlers 
Knitters and crocheters—you are invited to share an evening of creativity and conversatio0n. We 
meet every second and fourth Tuesday, January through November. Everyone is welcome—men and 
women, young and old, beginners and  advanced. We are now working on 
lap blankets/shawls for older adults, baby hats and blankets, and chemo 
caps. Yarn and patterns are available for your use. The August 2012 dates 
are August 14 and 28; we’re here from 7:30 to 9:00 pm.  
Questions? Contact Bev Polcyn                                                                                                                                
bevpolcyn@hotmail.com    or    734-740-3701 
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Lauren Millenbach 
and                            

Christian Leibling 

UPCOMING WEDDINGS 

ON THE ROAD ……………….WITH YOUNG At HEART                                                                             ON THE ROAD ……………….WITH YOUNG At HEART                                                                             ON THE ROAD ……………….WITH YOUNG At HEART                                                                             ON THE ROAD ……………….WITH YOUNG At HEART                                                                             
Hollywood is calling!  Hollywood casino that is.  Join us on our first trip to the new casino located in Toledo, Ohio.  You will be 
personally greeted by a Casino Representative on the Red Carpet!  The casino features a 125,000 square foot gaming floor with over 

2,000 Vegas style slots and 60 of the best gaming tables in town and four dining venues.  

This trip departs from St. John Neumann’s on Tuesday, September 11 at 12:30pm.  We will return approximately 8:00pm.  The cost 

of the trip is only $23 and you receive $5 in free slot play. 

 

November brings with it our popular overnight trip to Four Winds with stops at Firekeepers both ways. Leaving early Monday 
morning, November 12th, we journey to Firekeepers. This Vegas style casino has something for everyone—78 tables, 2,600 slots, 
Bingo and so much more. Casino incentives of $20.00 in coin and $5 in food each day! We then journey on to our hotel in New  
Buffalo to relax before heading to Four Winds Casino. One of Michigan’s largest casinos, set in the tranquility of mother nature, 
has it all with slots machines, table games and more. Receive $25.00 in casino incentives both days! The following morning we 
reverse the route, arriving back at St. John Neumann in the early evening...                                                                                                             
The cost of this trip is only $109 per person based on double occupancy.                                                                                               
Any and all of our trips are open to everyone.                                                                                                                                             
You don’t need to be a member of the Young at Heart Club.                                                                                                                 
Flyers are in the gathering area.                                                                                                                                                            

Call Jim or Mary ann Stager (734-459-2565) to reserve your spot! 

SJN EVENING BOOK CLUB 

 

There will be a meeting on Thursday, August 23, to pick our 
book selection for the 2012-2013 book club season. 

The meeting will be at 7:00pm at Lori Wagoner’s home.  
Please bring a book suggestion to the meeting.  There will 

be light snacks and beverages to enjoy. 

If you need directions, please call Lori at 734-254-9327. 
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CALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTS     

Sunday, August 19 
Liturgy:  8:30AM; 10:30AM; 12:30PM; 5:30pm 
Monday, August 20 
9:00am  Liturgy 
6:30pm  Square Dancing 
Tuesday, August 21 
9:00am  Liturgy   
Wednesday, August 22 
9:00am  Liturgy  
6:30pm  Rosary 
7:00pm  Families Anonymous 
7:30pm  OA 
8:00pm  AA 
Thursday, August 23 
9:00am  Liturgy 
7:30pm  Women’s AA 
Friday, August 24 
8:15am  Stations of the Cross  
9:00am  Liturgy 
Saturday, August 25 
4:30pm  Liturgy 
Sunday, August 26 
Parish Picnic following 12:30 Mass 
Liturgy:  8:30AM; 10:30AM; 12:30PM; 5:30 
 
   

Monday, August 20   Tuesday, August 21  
Ezekiel 24:15-24   Ezekiel 28:1-10 
Matthew 19:16-22  Matthew 19:23-30 
                        
Wednesday, August 22  Thursday, August 23 
Ezekiel 34:1-11   Ezekiel 36:23-28 
Matthew 20:1-16   Matthew 22:1-14 
 
Friday, August 24   Saturday, August 25 
Revelation 21:9b-14  Ezekiel 43:1-7b                        
John 1:45-51   Matthew 23:1-12 

Sunday, August 26, 2012  - Twenty-First Sunday in Ordinary Time   

Joshua 24:1-2a,15-17,18b Ephesians 5:21-32 John 6:60-69 

       
       
          

Monday, August 20, 9:00 a.m.   

Natalie Salazar (Family) 

Int. Sumor and Christian Salazar (Family) 

Special Intention 

Tuesday, August 21,  9:00 a.m. 

Ann Najmowicz (Family) 

Helen Serwonski (Family) 

Wednesday, August 22, 9:00 a.m. 

Special Intention (Linda Morehead) 

Thursday, August 23, 9:00 a.m.          

Marilyn Guerin (Frank Guerin) 

Friday, August 24, 9:00 a.m. 

Int. Dongeh Mary Stella Bah (Family) 

Ricarda & Clyde Quillen (Joe & Nicki Bonnett) 

Saturday, August 25,4:30 p.m. 

James Cooney—6th Anniv (Family) 

Irma Lindner (Family) 

Int. of Don & Carol Nash—50th Wedding Anniv. 

Special Intention (Family) 

Sunday, August 26, 2012 

8:30a.m. 

Rose & Don Groendal (Family) 

10:30 a.m. 

Elena & Pasquale Adamantino (Perri Family) 

Bill Bucholz (Rose Bucholz) 

Robert Lewandowski (Joseph & Mary Turek) 

Mic hael Leonard (Edward & Charlotte Leonard) 

Fr. Edward Sobczak (Bob & Mary ann Victor) 

Emily Sobczak (Bob & Mary Ann Victor) 

12:30 p.m. 

Edward & Josephine Majka (Phil Majka) 

5:30 p.m. 

SJN Young Adults 

 

 

What exactly is Grief  Support? 
It is an opportunity to talk 
about your loss, to   express 

your grief, ask questions, and    support through 
your grieving  process. It is for people who have 
lost someone  in their lives.  All are  
welcome regardless of church  af-
filiation. 

FOR AN APPOINTMENT:                                                               
1st and 3rd Thursday mornings at 
10:00am, please call Dee O’Flynn      
at  734-453-0829. 
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ANNIVERSARIES OF DECEASED  PARISHIONERS 

 

 
 
 
 
 
August 20  Mary Pravato Dimiceli (1978) 
  Virginia Pogue (1984)  
  Mechtild Claussen (1992) 
  Raymond Kreucher (2001) 
  Michael Graff (2002) 
  Sophie McKenzie (2005) 
 
August 21  Raymond Panfil  (1980) 
  Mark Shilakes (1987) 
  Jane Kraska (2004) 
  Ann Najmowicz (2005) 
  
August 22  Dorothy Locascio (1998) 
  Janet Kreucher (2001) 
  Leroy Roseman (2005)   
      
                                                             
August 23  Lawrence Krausman(1981) 
  Susan Fcasni (1999) 
  Marilyn Guerin (2006)   
      
August 24  Samuel Locascio (1988) 
  Patrick Gniewek (1994) 
  Suzanne Page (1998) 
  Samuel Delozier (1998) 
  Harold Secord (2005)   
August 25   Holly Ann cook (1989) 
  Violet (Nicky) Clark (1989) 
  Shirley Zurmuehlen (1993) 
  John Kurliak (2002)  
  James Cooney (2006) 
 
  

KEEP IN YOUR PRAYERS 

Carol Aren 
Richard Bargowski 
Gordon Bickle 
Kenneth Birecki  
Tommy Bohn 
Lisa Bowman 
Rick Cigile 
Mario David 
Marie Davis 
Ronald Dellamielleure 
Diane Flowers 
Patricia Goonis 
Henry “Hank” Granowicz 
Nancy Gregory 
Bob Grenier 
Krystal Guzman 
Joseph Haddad 
Linda Harms 
Dan Hiltz 
Jodi Klucevik 
Lisa Kozakowski 
Tammi Lang 
Jesse Lindlbauer 
Ellen Lindner 

Lisa McMaster 
Norm Mientkiewicz   
Don Mills 
Jill Murinas 
Mary Murray 
Justin Paffenroth 
James Polcyn 
John Predmesky 
Dan Prichard 
Joshua Thomas Retherford 
Cheri Sasena 
Delmar Schindler 
George Shea 
Lillianna Shull 
Beverly Smith 
Patricia Solodon 
Peter Tarchinski 
Tom Tipi 
Jennifer VanHorn-Bargowski 
Nicholas Womac 
William Womac 
Kevin Zuchnik 
 

Please pray for Parishioners and Family Members Serving in the Armed Forces 

SSgt Leonard Adams 

1st Lt David Anderson 

SSgt Lawrence Anderson 

LtCol Dave Bares 

Amn  Paige C. Bauer 

Col Robert Benning 

Capt James R. Bernthal 

Capt Geno Berta 

LCpl Devin A. Boersma 

SSgt Eric Brooks 

LTJG Jennifer Brooks 

Cpl Rebecca Brooks 

LCpl Justin Butler 

PO3 Christopher Bykowski 

SSgt Kevin Carney 

E3 Toni Colon 

Capt Sean Conlen 

Sgt James A. Cooper 

RDML Kevin Donegan 

E2 Joseph Dziuban 

E2 Mark Dziuban 

Pvt Bradley M. Finch 

Capt Erin Jensen Foley 

Cpl  Lucas Hankins 

Capt Eric Hettinga 

Sgt Jessica Hladky 

Maj Carrie Howe 

HTFN Richard Hoyer 

Sgt Michael Jacobs 

PFC Daniella C. Jara 

Lt Jason Jarvis 

Maj David Jesurun 

Sgt Ryan A. Johnson 

LtCol Robert Kaminski 

LtCmdr Sherry Kaminski 

Capt  Jeff Kelly 

Capt Kristin Yampaglia Kelly 

LCpl Anthony Kennard 

Col David Kennedy 

Pvt Virgil Klein 

1st Lt Roman Kocherovsky 

Lt Natalie Ann Korona 

Pvt Anthony Lanzon 

Col. Robert Lukens 

E2 Shawn Lyons 

Grant MacDonald 

Capt David McGraw 

Sgt Marc P. Maziarz 

SpF Christian Mejia 

Sgt Carson Middlebrook 

SPC Denis Montilla 

SSgt Michael J. Moomaw 

Dwayne Naugle  

PFC Erik Nelsen 

Maj Brian Nicosia 

Pvt James Oaks 

Carl Park, SFC 

Keith Pawenski 

Sgt Alex A. Polka 

SGM Joseph A. Polka 

Sgt Michael Potrzebowski 

Capt Mark Rausch 

Maj Jason Redlin 

Sgt Christopher M. Rudzinski 

Lt Col Michael C. Rudzinski 

2nd Lt Dan Russo 

Capt Tyrus Scott 

SPC Guy Schlachter 

Maj Jason Schuerger 

Capt Shannon Schuerger 

Justin James Sams 

LtCol David Sebuck 

Sgt Martin Smith 

SPC Matthew Spear 

2nd Lt Dennis Speck 

Sgt Joseph Spinicchia 

Sara Marie Taylor 

E3 John Theisen 

PFC Shaun G. Towler 

Sgt Christopher Wiacek 

1st Lt Amanda Witt 

Sgt Alex White 

SSgt Robert L. Woods 

2nd Lt. Daniel M. York 

Capt Drew Ziolkowski 

Cmdr John F. Zrembski 

 Having trouble getting to Sunday 
Mass or know of someone who is?   

Contact the Peace &  Justice                    
Committee at rem7662@aol.com        
or 455-7662 and we will arrange to 
pick you up. 
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“There is gold, a multitude of rubies: but the lips of knowledge 

are a precious jewel”   Proverbs 20:15 

   All Saints Catholic School 

   48735 Warren Road ~ Canton, MI 48187 

     734-459-2490 
                   www.allsaintscs.com 

All Saints Catholic School is a preschool through 8th grade school fully accredited by the Michigan Nonpublic School Accredit-

ing Association serving more than 25 parishes in Oakland, Washtenaw and Wayne Counties. 

*For information about All Saints Catholic School or to schedule a tour, please contact us at:  ascs9@hotmail.com 

Society of Saint Vincent de Paul 

                                                                          …From the Treasurer 

 

September marks the end of the fiscal year for the Society of St. Vincent de Paul. This seems like an         
appropriate time to let you, who share in our mission to serve the poor, know what your generous            
donations to our Top Hat Sunday collections have accomplished.  From September 2011 through July 2012, 
together, we have provided the following services to the needy in our community: 

                                         

Provided Shelter - $14,122 * 

Prevented Utility Shut off - $4,453 

Provided auto repair - $2,308 

Provided food -    $1,169 

Provided Clothing - $200 

Provided medical assistance - $1,084 

Provided furniture and bedding- $802 

Other - $977 

Twinning with other parishes - $2,680 

 

*Within this category, we provided shelter for 13 homeless individuals/families, in addition to preventing 
evictions for other families. 

Although SVDP received a grant from the Plymouth United Way in December 2011 and some additional 
funding from Christian Service in June 2012, the primary funding for our mission comes from the              
wonderful generosity of you, our parishioners and partners.  Please continue your support each month 
during Top Hat Sundays, as your donations are vital to our work.  You will see the smiling faces of our      
Vincentians literally “with their hats in their hands” on the 3rd weekend of each month.  Please continue   
to be generous.  May God Bless us all. 


